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Special Edition Issue 4432, January 2017 
 

Next club meeting: January 23rd, 2017, 7:00 pm, Buffalo West Restaurant, 7101 Camp 
Bowie Blvd  
 
Presidents Corner: by James Meadows  
 
Happy New Year to all and hoping your 2017 is proceeding well!  The first event of the year “The Black-eyed Pea” flyin has 
come and gone. About twenty-five of you braved the rainy start and cool temperatures to get in those first flights of the year. 
Weather turned just about perfect by 12 O’clock High. The food was plentiful and the conversations, even better.   Thanks 
again for making it a great day.  
The SAE event is right around the corner march 10th to 12th with field setup on March 9th. The club needs your support with 
time, experience, and commitment to continue the past successes for this event.  It provides our club with several opportunities 
to Show Case our great field, Texas hospitality to an international audience, and provides our club with resources ultimately 
allowing the club to keep dues to a minimum, continue to pay the property lease, and maintain field equipment. Members are 
needed to conduct aircraft inspections, fuel aircraft, park cars, and whole list of other needs.  Please make every effort to 
support this endeavor.  Gerry Sanford is the clubs POC for this event, his contact information can be found on the 2017 events 
page of the web site.    
Remember the club will meet next week at Buffalo West, for the January meeting. Topics will range from the event calendar, 
status update on field improvement, as well as some interesting show and tells.  Some of which, have been three years in the 
making!  
Thanks again for your membership in the FWThunderbirds; I look forward to serving with you du ring this next year.  
 
Vice Presidents Corner: by Gary Cummings 

No Report this month. 

Secretary Notes: by Bill Lake 
 
I will be supporting the SAE planning team by seeking and tracking volunteers and already appreciate the volunteers who 
have indicated their willingness to perform some of the many duties required by the club to execute this important and 
demanding event.  
Anyone interested who has not responded to my emails; please feel free to do so. Your assistance will be greatly appreciated. 

 
Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi 
 
No Report this month. 
 
Ken Update 
 
Spoke with Ken this morning (Tuesday 17 Jan) and he is still in the hospital. Said he was ready to go home once they 
remove the garden hose stuck in his back. Still no word as to when that will happen. Doctors suspect a lymph node 
may have been damaged during the initial heart surgery and that’s what is causing the fluid buildup. Not out of the 
woods yet and misses talking to all. Keep him and family in your thoughts and prayers. 



�
�

����� ����
�

Trainer : by Gary Alphin 
 
I have finally put all the finishing touches on my first fully painted model aircraft. May not be the best paint job but it is 
what it is. Only part of the finish not painted are the decals “U.S.COAST GUARD”. All pin striping and the checkerboard 
on the bottom of the wing is paint.  
Even though I know it has taken me over two years I am now ready to maiden it. Hopefully this Sunday at our Black Eye 
Pea flyin it will be flown. Powered by a new 4 stroke .82 Saito I bought about 5 or 6 years ago which I plan on starting this 
Saturday at the house to get the idle and any bugs worked out. Plane weighs 7lbs 5oz sitting in the pictures without fuel.  
Hopefully if it survives the initial flight I can b ring it to the club meeting and have a show and tell finally. 

 
 
Black Eye Pea Fly-in 
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T-28 First Flight : by Woody 
Santa was good to me this year and brought me a Dynam T-28. Wing span about 50”, 3 cells 2200mha, retracts, flaps 
and all that good stuff. Don’t tell Judy as she thinks I’m doing the ironing. 

 
 
Decided the maiden flight would be at our Black Eye Pea Fly-in. Take off roll was great till the gear left the ground, 
“can you say slug”. Even with marginal power the T-28 was trying to climb and if didn’t do something real soon a stall 
was imminent. Ian was by my side and cranked in some down trim. More trim, more Trim I yelled. By now we realized 
elevator down trim was at the limit. Retracted the gear and performance got better. Not much better but manageable. 
Remainder of the flight was flown holding the right stick forward. Landing was a little hard on nose gear but nothing 
fell off the airplane. 
Replaced the prop (11x7x3), installed a 4 cell 2200 mha battery, and manually adjusted the elevator linkage. Off we 
went again. Performance was much better but the battery pack was quickly losing power. Set up for a short final 
approach and extended the gear about 20 yards from the end of the runway. Unfortunately I failed to notice the nose 
gear did not extend. No major damage and the 11x7 prop is now a 10x7. Apparently the hard landing on the first flight 
slightly bent the nose gear strut aft and when retracted on the second flight it jammed in the wheel well. Once home I 
loosened the nose gear mounting screws, actuated the gear and WAHLA, all three cycled. 
Planning to replace the stock prop with the E-Flight 12x7x3 prop. Keep y’all posted after the next flight. The following 
photo is the full scale airplane I decided to model it after. 
 

 
 

Now about the B-25 I also received…..but that’s another story! 
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Jumbo Airbus Indoor Model:  by Debra Cleghorn Model Airplane News Editor 
 
At the recent Model Fair in Stuttgart, Germany this gigantic Airbus wowed the crowd. The biggest indoor flier 
we’ve seen yet, it has a 15.74-foot wingspan and weighs less than a pound. It’s the handiwork of Airstage, a 
company who creates RC ultralight models for the marketing and entertainment industries (the airliner is not for 
sale to individuals). Thanks to RC RC RC for taking this terrific video (link follows). 
http://www.modelairplanenews.com/blog/2017/01/05/blog20170105indoor-airliner/ 
 

 
 

How to wire Parallel Battery Packs for Multi-motor systems: by Greg Gimlick 
 
If you’ve decided to use two packs wired in parallel 
to achieve the capacity required for your multiple 
motor setup, you’ll need to physically wire them 
together. Most suppliers of electric flight gear offer 
various “parallel cords” already made up, and you 
only need to specify your connector choice. It’s also 
easy to make them yourself. The key is to be sure 
that the positive lead of each pack connects with the 
positive lead of the other pack and likewise with the 
negative leads. It is essentially a Y-harness, where 
the two packs plug into one end, and the other 
end’s connector plugs into the ESC. If you use this 
setup, make sure to color-code all connectors. All 
the positive (red) leads go together, and all the 
negative (black) ones go together. If you see a red 
connected to a black anywhere, stop and remove it. 
Red and black connections plugged together means 
you’ve begun to connect them in series. 

 
 

Two motors using individual ESCs and two 
battery packs connected to each other in parallel 
to provide capacity for combined current 
requirements of two motors.  

 
Safety 

 
I want to wish a Happy New Year to all of my fellow RC enthusiasts. I hope you all received or perhaps built some 
really cool models over the Holidays. If you did, don't forget to include your name and address or your AMA 
membership number somewhere on or in your model before first flight. It is also a requirement to place your FAA 
registration number on your model at an easily accessible location. This subject is about only a couple of many 
AMA/FAA rules we need to follow. In my book, following the rules is a major contributor to the safety of our hobby. 
Mel Wells Safety Officer 
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Members Photos 
 

 
Woody’s unfortunate aftermath of the cable guy installing new internet cables. 

 

 
James Meadow’s flyers     Woody’s mini B-25 

 
Needed 
 

Members, Roddy Lowrie is in need of an OS .61 SF ABC carb, the number is 7 L, or one of these engines. Please 
contact Roddy if you can help him out. 
Thank you, 
Roddy Lowrie 
817-996-2758 
 
 

THUNDERBIRD 2016 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 
March 9-10-11  SAE      Gerry Stanford  
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President:  James Meadows 
E-Mail: jamslam1099@gmail.com

Vice President:  Gary Cummings 
E-Mail: 
gary.a.cummings@sbcglobal.net�
 

Secretary:  Bill Lake�
E-Mail: wjl728@yahoo.com 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������

 
 

Club Officers 2016 
 

          
Pres: James Meadows VP: Gary Cummings Sec: Bill Lake  Safety: Mel Wells  Treas: Chris Berardi 
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Roy’s Hobby Shop  817 268-0210   JT’s Hobby Shop  817 244-6171 
1309 Norwood Dr. Hurst TX 76053   8808 Camp Bowie Blvd. Fort Worth TX 76116 
www.royshobby.com     jtshobby@yahoo.com�

 


